LACOB Minutes
Tuesday, September 30, 2010
9:00 am BA 524

Present:  Brandt, Maria; Brodersen, Lyn; Butler, Corey; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda; Sanchez-Aizcorbe, Alejandro; Thomas, Will

Absent: Brandt, Maria

Approval of Minutes
· Corey Butler moved to approve the minutes from the September 23 meeting.  Lyn Brodersen seconded.  Motion carried.  
Office of the Chancellor Comments on the LAC
· Lyn Brodersen suggested that Corey Butler meet with Jan Loft and the IFO Executive Committee on Monday to discuss the comments we received from Louise Hoxworth.  Several members questioned whether the comments were suggestions only or requirements.  Lori Baker commented that it looks as though the MnTC goals need to be the umbrella over our LAC, instead of the LAC being the umbrella over the MnTC.  Lyn will talk with Louise Hoxworth and Mike Lopez for further clarity.
· It would seem that we need to change the goals to meet the requirements of the MnTC, make sure that the FYS is placed in Goal 2 to meet the Critical Thinking requirement, and honor a student’s completion of Goal 2 if transferred in without requiring a student to take the FYS.  We also would need to make double counting possible.
· Linda Nelson will lay out the LAC in the parameters of the MnTC in a draft model for LACOB and IFO Executive Committee review; she will try to complete this today.  We will discuss this issue again next week.  
Proposal
· The Committee discussed PHIL 240 Philosophy East and West for the Global Perspective requirement.  Vaughn Gehle expressed concern that this course may be specific to a particular faculty member.   Concerns also were discussed pertaining to scheduling of the course, and whether it might push another course out of the schedule.
· Lyn Brodersen moved approval of the course; Lori Baker seconded.  Motion carried.
· Corey Butler contacted Paul Enersen regarding paperless idea for curriculum.  He is awaiting a reply.
Science Issues
· Adding one credit to the LAC science courses may do much to solve the LAC problems for Science majors that Vaughn mentioned last week.  We will reexamine the issue at LACOB next week after further discussion with Louise Hoxworth and Mike Lopez.
Majors Course
· Corey Butler met with the Chairs regarding this requirement.  He indicated that the Chairs were open to submitting proposals.  Corey Butler suggested that he put out a call to the Chairs to begin this process.  Written and oral communication, information literacy, and critical thinking are the core skills that need to be assessed.   Common rubrics need to be forwarded as a package to the Faculty Assembly.  Corey will combine them into a document and LACOB will review again before sending them on to Assembly.
Assessment
· Lyn Brodersen and Lori Baker gave a quick recap of the CIA meeting yesterday.  We discussed a potential outcomes assessment schedule and some of the issues surrounding assessment of the LAC.  It was suggested that the Library may want to put someone on the Assessment Committee.  Maria Brandt will check into this.
Other
· Corey Butler moved to adjourn the meeting; Lori Baker seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 10:02 am.

Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen




 

